Údarás Aerfort Bhaile Átha Cliath Príomhoifig: Aerfort Átha Cliath, Éire.

T: 353 1 814 1111 F. 353 1 814 4120 www.dublingirportauthority.com **Meeting Minutes**

daa

Dublin Airport Authority

Head Office: Dublin Airport, Ireland.

MEETING: Dublin Airport Environment Working Group

LOCATION: Sean Lemass Room, Dublin Airport

ATTENDEES: Dr. Danny O'Hare, Chairperson Siobhan O'Donnell, Dublin Airport

Méire O'Drier Destre au est O

Máire O'Brien, Portmarnock Community Association

George Mongey, Swords Tidy Towns

Helena Merriman, St. Margaret's Concerned Residents Group

Ciaran Moore, Dublin Airport

Caroline Molloy, Santry Community Forum Paul McCann, Irish Aviation Authority

Martin Doherty, Dublin Airport Maura Cassidy, Dublin Airport

Sandra Curtin, Royal Oak Residents Association George Duggan, Malahide Community Forum

Apologies:

DATE: 9th March, 2016

No.	Item	Action	Responsible	Due
1.	The minutes were taken as read and approved.			
2.	Danny O'Hare welcomed George Duggan from Malahide Community Forum who was a new member of the Environmental Working Group			
3.	Siobhan O'Donnell went through the Dublin Airport update report.			
4.	Máire O'Brien asked if daa would be submitting a new planning application for the North Runway. Will daa be building the permitted length of 3,110m or applying for a longer runway.			
5.	Máire O'Brien commented that in Iceland they have flights where passengers can stay for a couple of days and not be penalised by the airlines for breaking their journey. The Fingal Tourism Strategy Group is looking at this at the moment.			

		Action	Responsible	Due
No.	Item	Action	responsible	- Due
	Sandra Curtin noted that this is also available in other			
	European cities such as	İ		
	Paris and Amsterdam			
6.	George Duggan asked if			
0.	flights would be able to get			1
	to the Far East from a			
	runway length of 3,110m.			
7.	George Mongey asked if			
′ .	Dublin Airport had the		H	
	capacity to deal with the			
	predicted growth			
8.	George Duggan asked if it is			
_,	jetway or runway capacity			
	that is a problem in the			
	morning.			
9.	Máire O'Brien asked if there			
	is a case for the Enterprise			1
	train service stopping at			[
	Malahide or Howth Junction			_
10.	A discussion following on a			
	rail link from Clongriffin			-
11.	Ciaran Moore went through			
	the Noise and Flight Track			
	Monitoring Report.			
	He was asked for the			
	number of complaints as a %	A report to be	Ciaran Moore	01/06/2016
	per 10,000 movements	prepared this for		
	por 10,000 thovernonte	next meeting		
12.	George Duggan asked why	2015 Noise and	Maura Cassidy	01/06/2016
'	there was an increase in	Flight Track		
	complaints in April/May 2015	annual report to		
		be circulated		
13.	George Duggan asked if		1	
	there is data available from			
	the Noise Monitoring		1	1
	Stations			
14.	George Mongey commented	Ciaran Moore		
	that 67% of the noise	explained that		
	complaints are listed as	they were		
	general noise, he asked if	}		
1	there were all aircraft related	 	 	
15.	Martin Doherty went through			
	the air quality report and	1		
	following a query explained the peaks on page 3			
16.	George Duggan said that it			
10.	would be more appropriate			
	to monitor pm2.5.			
	to months, primare.			
	Martin Doherty explained			
	why Dublin Airport doesn't.			
	This monitoring is done by			
	Fingal County Council/Dublin			
	City Council/EPA. This is			
	something that can be			
	looked at in future as the			
1	monitoring regime is	I	I	i

•

•,

•

No.	Item	Action	Responsible	Due
1.0.	reviewed every two years.	7 1011011	Responsible	Due
17.	Caroline Molloy asked if Fingal County Council have monitors at the Port Tunnel.			
	Martin Doherty explained that all monitoring locations are listed on the EPA website.			
18.	Danny O'Hare said that it was important that a representative from Fingal County Council attended the meeting to give an update on planning lists.			
19.	George Duggan has a query on surface water	Details to be emailed to Maura Cassidy so that a reply can be prepared	George Duggan	27/05/2016

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be held on $8^{\rm th}$ June, 2016 in the Air Traffic Control Centre, Dublin Airport

David Mars Stollb

